
 

 

CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING 

May 4, 2021 

Zoom Virtual Meeting 

 

 

o THOSE IN ATTENDANCE:  Terri DiBacco, Lay Director; Father 
William Weary, Spiritual Advisor; Deacon Greg Amarante, Assistant Spiritual 
Advisor.  Chairpersons in attendance: Roberta Davis, Tony Devlin, Richard 
Druffner, Roseann Guerrini, Ann Marie Segilia, Tina Stryker.  Other 
Committee Members in attendance:  Ashley Honabach, Harris Kalemtis, 
Helena Paul.  Guests in attendance:   Robbie Kalemtis  

o NOT IN ATTENDANCE:    Ron Borza 
o Opening prayer  
o LAY DIRECTOR  

o Terri DiBacco opened meeting. 
o Minutes for the April, 2021 meeting were accepted as submitted. 

o TREASURER REPORT 
o The April, 2021, beginning checkbook balance was $2,762.74 and ending 

balance $2,382.56. 
o Report was accepted as submitted. 
o Discussed the possibility of having fundraisers this year. 

o PRE-CURSILLO REPORT 
o Nothing new to report 

o CURSILLO COMMITTEE: 
o Christian Retreat Center Men’s 104th Winter Dates:  January 20 – 23, 2022  
o Father Mowery will be the Spiritual Advisor for the Men’s Weekend. 
o Need to arrange for an Altar for CRC. 
o Women’s 100th winter weekend:  March 3 – 6, 2022 at Mariawald Retreat 

Center. 
o Bishop Ronald Gainer will be Spiritual Advisor and Deacon Greg 

Amarante the Assistant Spiritual Advisor for the Women’s Weekend. 
o POST CURSILLO 

o Virtual Ultreya will be held Monday, May 17, 2021.  
o SCHOOL OF LEADERS 

o Next Gathering will be May 16, 2021.  The last Gathering was May 2, 2021, 
with 19 participants. 

o COMMUNICATIONS 
o Nothing new to report 

 
 
 
 



o OTHER BUISINESS 

o Memorial Mass was held on April 17, 2021, at 10:00 am, at St. Jude 

Thaddeus in Mifflintown. Father Weary was the celebrant.  Mass was live 

streamed and posed to St. Jude’s Facebook page. and appeared to receive 

many views. 

o Elections will be held this year for Lay Director Elect, Pre-Cursillo, and 

Secretary/Communications. 

o May 7, 2021, the committee on Elections and Nominations Committee 

consisting of Richard Druffner, Roberta Davis, and Ann Marie Segilia will 

begin to interview the applicants.  Committee will meet after interviews 

have been completed.  The Committee will send a report regarding the 

applicants by May 24, 2021. 

o Elections will be held at the June 1, 2021 Secretariat Meeting.  

o On Mary 12, 2021, a meeting will be held with Terri DiBacco, Rose 

Guerrini and Father Weary with NACG regarding OMCC and what has 

transpired over the years. 

o The Hartman Center in Milroy is currently on the market for $1.8 Million.  

Discussion was held regarding an anonymous donor who may wish to give 

money to help Cursillo with the purchase of this Center so that the 

Cursillo Movement in the Harrisburg Diocese would have a permanent 

facility to hold weekends.  More discussion, and prayer is, needed. 

o Next Secretariat meeting will be held on Tuesday, June 1, 2021.  The 

meeting will be virtual on zoom. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ann Marie Segilia 

Secretary 

 


